Board of Recreation Meeting

Monday, December 4, 2017
Community Center

6:00pm 

1. Call to Order: M. Phillips called the meeting to order @ 6:00.
2. Roll Call: Present: J. Hallbergh, L.LaBerge,  M. Phillips, J. Milliard, M. Johndrow, C. Dunn, H. Flexer,  T.Mason, M. Hayes, Absent with notification: L. Laberge 
3. Citizen’s Participation: A motion was made to move 8 b forward to citizen’s participation, motion made by J. Hallberg, 2nd by J. Milliard passed unanimous. A. Eisley introduced and presented Tony Gambattista with a certificate of appreciation for volunteering of his time to offer a self-defense class to all town employees. T. Mason introduced and presented Suzanne Easterly with a certificate of appreciation for giving of her time to entertain us with her wonderful talent of storytelling.
4. Correspondence: T. Mason shared correspondence from Stew and Story attendees, letter of thanks from Suzanne Easterly our story teller, a thank you from a Killingly High school student for the opportunity to job shadow, a thank you from Brooklyn Parks and Recreation for supplying a trailer for their event and a thank you from Ms. Teen Windham County for KPRD help. 
5. Adoption of Minutes: J. Hallbergh made the motion to accept the minutes for the October 2017 meeting. J. Milliard seconds No further discussion passes unanimously. 

6. Unfinished Business: 
a. Theater: T. Mason reports our theater show dates will be: December 15, 16, and 17. Letters were sent to the outgoing town council offering two complimentary tickets. Two tickets were also offered to the Board of Recreation members. T. Mason encouraged all to come out in support of the theater. 
7. New Business:

a. T. Mason reports the February Board of Recreation meeting will meet with the town council at their televised meeting early in the month.        T. Mason is preparing a power point presentation for the meeting and The Volunteer of the Year award will be presented.  
b. Programs: A. Eisley reports we have 17 new program offerings in our upcoming brochure. Also we will be offering April vacation camp again this year. 
c. Bike Night: T. Mason shared donations were given to TEEG and KB Rotary. Decision was made by the bike night committee. It was felt these organizations have been very helpful to the town. The money will also be used and put back into efforts continuing to benefit Killingly. Discussion as to who gets the donations: the bike night committee has previously been basing it on the strong presence of volunteer based group(s) who give back to the community; it is limited to two groups each year. Based on performance of the volunteer groups they are asked back by the bike committee. Discussion took place as to whether additional organizations should be offered the opportunity to take part. Issues will be brought to the bike night committee along with an offer for anyone with questions to join a meeting. 
8. Director’ s Report:

a. Events:
i. Tree Decorating: All trees were taken and we had several new businesses participate this year. The Thursday night event was well attended and enjoyed by all. 

ii. Frosty’s Big Night Out: Davis Park looked amazing and was complimented by many. Approximately 600+ were in attendance including Santa, Mrs. Claus, Rudolf and Frosty. J. Hallbergh said the KHS choral group was a wonderful addition.
iii. Breakfast with Santa: Our numbers were low this year, there were many events also going on, this may have been a factor. Perhaps next year we may slightly reduce the number of tickets.  
b. Windows: T. Mason gave an update on windows at the Community Center: A walk through by the group chosen took place last week. They will be putting together a construction plan.
9. Liaison Report:N/A  

      10. Adjourned: Motion made by H. Flexer to adjourn. J. Hallbergh second, no further                                                                                                 discussion, meeting adjourned @ 6:35 pm.
